Approved January 18, 1984
Date

MINUTES OF THE _HOUSE =~ COMMITTEE ON COMMUNICATIONS, COMPUTERS AND TECHNOLOGY

The meeting was called to order by Represgentative Mike Meacham at
Chairperson

~3:30 __xxmp.m. on January 11 1984 in room —423-8  of the Capitol.

All members were present except:
Representative Baker (excused)
Representative Love (excused)

Committee staff present:
Sherry Brown, Fiscal Staff, Research Department
James A. Wilson, ITI -~ Senior Assistant Revisor
Betty Ellison, Secretary to the Committee

Conferees appearing before the committee:

None

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Meacham. Copies of
the Committee's Summary of Data Processing Recommendations to the

1984 Legislature, Prepared by the Kansas Legislative Research Depart-
ment, were distributed. The Chairman noted that this contained results
of part of the Committee's work during the summer and would be released
to the Ways and Means Committee and some others.

Chairman Meacham welcomed Representative Helgerson, a new member of the
Committee, replacing Representative Branson. He announced that Repre-
sentative Baker is now a permanent member of the Committee. He intro-
duced Mr. Jim Wilson, who is now the committee staff member from the
Revisor's Office.

Sherry Brown of the Research Department distributed copies of Volume T,
Comprehensive Plan for Data Processing In Kansas Government, First
Annual Update, prepared by the Division of Information Systems and
Computing, Department of Administration, August 1983, along with their
Comprehensive Plan For Data Processing in Kansas Government, FY 1985-87
(In Brief), dated November 1, 1983.

The Chairman advised the Committee that the next two weeks would be spent
primarily on data processing recommendations so they can be sent to the
Ways and Means Committee. Telephone divestiture will probably be taken
up in February. Public television will be considered in late January

and February. One meeting next week will be devoted to the KBI. The
water issue will be taken up later.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

The next meeting of the Committee will be held at 3:30 p.m. on Monday,
January 16, 1984.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not
been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have nat
been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for
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